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15th May 2012

Dear Mr Ryder


Peugeot 1007 - front coil spring failure causing tyre deflation

your ref: VSD 24363

Thank you for your considered response of 10th May relating to the spring breakage without warning on one of our Peugeot 1007's which occurred on 11th February 2012.

You will appreciate that we contacted you as a matter of information and no claim has or will be made against anyone for this failure.

We now accept that the failure mode was caused by the rubbing of the side of the spring against the tyre.  We do NOT accept that we should have noticed the fault.

The driver has over 50 years experience of driving many different front wheel drive cars and is sensitive to the occasional changes in the way a car drives.

The car had left and was about one mile from home. It appeared to be driving normally, at about 25mph and with no pull to the side.  We have subsequently heard from acquaintances that there was smoke coming from the car before failure, however this was not noticed by the driver before the failure.

Not all drivers are as experienced and we therefore think that an unbiased report would not have included the words "rubbing for a protracted period" or implied that the driver should have noticed the change in ride height caused by a broken spring.  Can it be reasonable to expect every Peugeot driver to check the ride height of all four corners every time they drive it?

In our telephone call I mentioned a motorway scenario.  Assuming the failure mode occurs when the car is stationary then, pulling away from a service station, the car could accelerate to 70mph in the outside lane without the average driver being aware of any fault  . . . . . . . . . 

Unfortunately neither the Code of Practice nor the Consumer Guide was included with your letter however one should include a statement to the effect that failure of one component should not lead to catastrophic failure of another as undeniably occurred in this case.  Whatever the mode of destruction, sudden deflation of a front tyre by a broken spring is unacceptable.

Finally, if the failure mode has not been reported to VOSA previously then I suggest you check the Citroen database which includes a recall and a safety modification to the very similar, if not identical, suspension of the C3 (VOSA ref R/2005/147).  To ignore badge engineering is surely to keep ones head in the sand?

We are sorry that Peugeot seek to somehow blame the driver for the resulting tyre failure and that VOSA appears to have accepted their reasoning.  We have done what perhaps others have not, and reported the matter to VOSA.  We leave the matter in your hands.


Best wishes from Olive & Jim Butterworth
